
 

As the director of the International Affair Committee of Judges of Association of the 

Republic of China Taiwan, I would like to make some remarks on behalf of our 

association to convey our condolence for this loss. 

 

I worked with Peter at International Association of Judges and the Asia North American 

and Oceanian (ANAO) group for more than a decade. Our collegiate relationship 

expanded after I moved to New York City in the fall of 2015 to research the American 

Tribal Court system on behalf of the Taiwanese government.  

 

I remember Peter meeting me on my first day at New York University. He walked me 

through the campus, introduced me to the Lower West Side and showed me the 

Thurgood Marshall US Courthouse. We talked and laughed the entire time. His 

reassuring way, immediately made me feel comfortable in my new surroundings.  

 

Over the course of the next two years, Peter enlightened me on how to structure my 

thoughts, gave me direction when I was at an impasse, and was always there to 

encourage me to challenge myself more. For this I shall be eternally grateful.  

 

Due to the pandemic and other commitments, I have been absent from IAJ meetings 

for 5 years. This year, I thought that I would be able to see Peter in Israel.    

We certainly had a lot to catch-up on.   

 

I learn Peter earned a Master degree in English; and therefore, I would like to read you 

a poem on his behalf. 

 

Farewell to thee! but no farewell  

To all my fondest thoughts of thee: 

Within my heart they still should dwell; 

And they shall cheer and comfort me. 

 

-Farewell by Anne Brontë  

 

With our deepest respect. 

 

Loulou and all my colleagues. 


